

August 5, 2025

Dear Lions Gate Community Members:

We hope you are having a nice summer!

We just learned that 5 Safe Haven Residents and 1 Assisted Living Nursing Staff Member have tested positive for COVID-19. As a result of the number of positive cases, Safe Haven Assisted Living is in Outbreak Status. Masks are required to be worn by Residents, Visitors and Staff Members while in Safe Haven Assisted Living.

Guests and Residents of Independent Living, Skilled Nursing, Assisted Living, and Rehab **are** permitted and visit the bistro at this time. We continue to follow all CDC and NJ DOH recommendations and guidelines.

Please remember, we are continually attempting to reduce the risk of exposure to our residents, their guests and our staff members.

If you know you have been exposed to an individual with COVID, please do not visit the community.

If you are visiting a resident who has COVID please wear a mask when you enter and exit the community (you are considered exposed). Please do not visit any other resident or area of the Community – you were exposed and could be carrying the virus.

The updated COVID booster is now available at Lions Gate. If you have questions regarding the COVID booster, please contact Tymika Hicks, Wellness Nurse at 856.679.2285 or thicks@lionsgateccrc.org

Inspiring Wellness!

Please see below updated COVID statistics:

•	Current # COVID positive today	5
	 Residents from Independent Living Residents from Assisted Living Residents from Skilled Nursing Residents from outside Lions Gate 	0 5 0 0
•	Cumulative total since 8/4/2025 # COVID positive Lions Gate residents	5
•	Current # COVID positive employees Cumulative total since 8/4/2025 #COVID positive employee	1 1
•	Cumulative total # of residents who passed away Cumulative total # of employees who passed away	0 0

We will continue to provide you with updates as they become available. Please know that we continue to strictly adhere to and follow infection control protocols and guidance from the CMS, CDC and the NJ Department of Health.

We thank you for your continued cooperation and support.

If you have any questions, please email lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org

Be Well and Be Safe!

Respectfully,

David Thompson Chief Executive Officer